
 

 

ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
November 13, 2024 

 
IN THE MATTER OF: 
 
PROPOSED CLEAN CAR AND TRUCK 
STANDARDS:  PROPOSED 35 ILL. ADM. 
CODE 242 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
     R 24-17 
     (Rulemaking – Air) 

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

 
On November 13, 2024, a prehearing conference was held for this proposed rulemaking 

to discuss procedural and scheduling issues relating to the upcoming December 2, and 3, 2024, 
hearing.  Counsel for the Proponents indicated they would be filing a motion requesting Spanish 
language interpretation of the hearing, and filing a motion requesting one of its witnesses, Juliana 
Pino, be able to testify remotely.  Section 101.600(b) of the Board’s procedural rules provides 
the factors the hearing officer and the Board consider when deciding requests for a witness to 
testify remotely.  See 35 Ill. Adm. Code 101.600(b).  All demonstrative exhibits intended to be 
used at the hearing must be filled with the Clerk by November 27, 2024, 4:30 p.m.  

 
A tentative schedule – subject to change – of the witness testimony is as follows:  
 
Monday, December 2, 2024 
- Juliana Pino, Justin Flores, Muhammed Patel, Dr. Peter Orris 

 
Tuesday, December 3, 2024  
- Tom Cackette, Myrna Salgado, Dr. Daniel Horton, Brian Urbasewski  
 
On December 2, 2024, from 1 p.m. to 2 p.m., an hour will be set aside for in-person 

public comment during the hearing.  Please note that the Board weighs oral and written public 
comment equally.  Proponents indicated they anticipate a large number of public comments, so 
the hearing officer will cap each comment at three minutes per comment.   
 

Any additional filing or docket questions can be addressed to our Clerk, Don Brown: 
Don.Brown@illinois.gov (312) 814-3620.    

 
IT IS SO ORDERED. 

 

 
Vanessa Horton  
Hearing Officer 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
60 E. Van Buren St., Suite 630 
Chicago, Illinois 60605 
(312) 814-5053 
Vanessa.Horton@illinois.gov 


